November/December 2021

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

“In whom the god of this world hath blinded the minds of them which believe not, lest the light of the glorious
gospel of Christ, who is the image of God, should shine unto them. For we preach not ourselves, but Christ
Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake.” Il Cor. 4:4-5

Please continue to pray for former Jehovah Witness, Robert. | gave him a KJV Bible to read and he is studying
it as we have been doing Bible studies. The Lord is enabling him to understand more, and now he believes in
the Trinity and that Jesus is the Son of God! Each visit brings him closer to salvation.

The Craftsman for Christ came and helped Hampton Contracting fix part of our building where the roof had
rotted. The repairs cost almost $40,000, but to God be the glory, someone paid it in full; and our roof was
finished before winter. The Craftsmen for Christ are missionaries who sacrificially offer their God-given
talents to remodel and build churches for the cause of Christ. What a blessing! They are planning to come
back and remodel some much needed Sunday School classrooms and some of our old bathrooms, frame out
some windows and doors, etc. Please pray for the funds and materials needed for these projects.

My Uncle Don passed away the end of October. | flew home to North Carolina to take part in the graveside
service. | am thankful for his testimony and how he loved the Lord. While in North Carolina, | was able to
preach at my home church and see many of my old friends.

God has blessed us with four wonderful children, and He is using them in our ministry. They have a burden
for souls and are serving the Lord faithfully. Ethan is the head of our children’s ministry and taught the adult
class for the last several months, Daniel is teaching the teen class, and Elizabeth is teaching the children.

Jeremiah is a constant Ilght to the other children and teens. All of my boys run the sound system and the live
broadcast of each service. We could not accomplish all that God has blessed us with without all of our kids!
Praise the Lord for them!

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. God has been doing great things. Continue to pray for us
as we serve the Lord here in Missouri, reaching souls for the Master. Also, our youth department is growing,
please pray for more laborers. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

In Christ,
Tl Kores Tty
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